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ADDENDUM #4 
January 27, 2025 

 
This Addendum #4 is issued to the Kansas City Public Library’s Request for Proposal 
for a Comprehensive Strategic Plan to make the following changes, additions, 
deletions, and/or clarifications: 

 
Questions/Responses:  
 
The following information is a response to questions asked by firms from January 24, 2025.  
If you feel that a question has been asked that is not represented/addressed below, please 
contact Jessica Addo as soon as possible at purchasing@kclibrary.org to address the 
question. The responses to the questions are indicated in BOLD:     

 
1. Does the sequence of sections in the “Proposal Content & Format” need to appear in 

the order shown, or is it acceptable to display them in any order as long as the Proposer 
includes the sections requested? We wanted to confirm so that we can work on the 
narrative and the flow accordingly.  
 
As long as the information is included, it does not have to be in the order listed in 
the RFP.  

  
2. What primary systems or technologies (e.g., library management system) does KCPL 

currently use in its day-to-day operations?  
 

Our integrated library system (ILS) is SirsiDynix and we subscribe to OrangeBoy’s 
data analytics.  
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